
Town of Jump River budget hearing was called to order at 6:45pm on November 9th.  Members present 
were Patti Smith, Myron Brooks, Karen Cummings and Denise Webster.  Patti made a motion to approve
the budget with minor changes to add to the Community Center budget an additional $1000.00 2nd by 
Gary.

Budget meeting was adjourned and we moved into the regular town board meeting all board members 
present.

Agenda was approved by Patti with a 2nd by Gary.

Secretaries’ report was read and approved as presented by Gary with a 2nd by Patti.

Treasurers’ report beginning balance was $58,330.47 and deposits of $23,172.47 and bills $18,706.47 
leaving an ending balance of $62,796.47.  Patti approved treasurers’ report with a 2nd from Gary.

Approved and paid bills.

Supervisors report

1.  Myron and Patti will be attending the town’s association meeting in Medford.
2. Myron pickup up stop signs for Bridge and Spur and curve to the left for Berry Dr.

Road work in progress

1.  Culvert on Spur has collapsed repairs on this have started.

Residence Concerns-NA

Correspondence-went through

Old Business

1.  Ball Diamond- Gary talked to Cindy’s daughter she received Gary’s letter and proposal.  She will 
be here in the near future to go over this.  We will put this on hold until a future date when we 
can get more information from her.  We will not be able to start until spring now.

2. Buckhorn- Myron will check with Larry the engineer to make sure we have our final invoice from
American Asphalt and we also need to get the final invoice from the engineer.  Once we have all 
that information and payment on them we can submit to the state for approval.

3. Road to Recovery grant-We have purchased items for the fire dept. and the first responders.  
We will submit for reimbursement.

4. Assessor-Bids for new assessor will be opened at our December meeting.

New Business

1.  Adopt local levy-Patti made a motion to adopt the local levy in the amount of $41,822.00 with a
2nd by Gary.

2. Polling Place-Gary made a motion to no longer allow the Town of McKinley to use the 
Community Center for Election Day purposes.  This decision was made due to the fact that their 
election workers have not been following state and local PPE protocol.  A letter will be sent to 
their town Chairman regarding this.



3. Snow plow bids were opened Patti made a motion to accept the bid from Amco for all town 
plowing for the 2020/2021 snow season.  Myron contacted Arlen regarding the bid and Arlen 
was only bidding for the town roads not the Community Center or the Fire department those 
locations have been awarded to Dick Stewart.  Dick was reminded about the 3 inch rule when he
was contacted about winning the bid.

Next meeting was set for December 13, 2020 at 6:45 due to having possible assessors showing up to 
present their bids. 


